The Old School Surgery, Bolts Hill, Chartham

Patient Participation Group (PPG) Meeting

Monday 6 October 2014 7.30pm

Present: Katie Kinnersley (KK), Claire Bonny (CB), Tara Peacock (TP), Janet Onslow (JO), Margaret Nevin (MN), Frances Boucher (FB), Jennifer Morgan (JM), Ray James (RJ)
1 TP (Chairperson) welcomed everyone to the meeting

2 Apologies for absence: Janet Onslow.

3 The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.

4 Matters Arising

(i) Flu clinic : There will be a flu clinic on Saturday 18 October and CB, TP and FB will run a health education promotion during the clinic. KK will provide leaflets, BP machine, scales.
5 Prescription payment. A question was raised about whether it would be possible to introduce card payment for payment of prescriptions at the surgery. KK explained that this would not be possible, the procedure was too complicated and the surgery is too small a practice for this to work.
6 Any other business

(i) TP said that she had received a request for a bench to be put outside the surgery for people waiting to be collected or waiting for buses. KK said this would not be possible but added that patients are welcome to wait in the surgery waiting room for their transport to arrive.
(ii) KK reported that at a recent Consortium meeting it was noted that health provision for Kent was being considered and that it is likely that acute health care would be reduced to one site. She also mentioned that the Tory Government’s proposals for 7 day 24 hour service from GP practices would not be possible at a small practice such as The Old School Surgery. She also noted that the workforce is in crisis, GPs are retiring or leaving the profession and there are not enough GPs available to replace them. She has written to the Julian Brasier MP but did not get an encouraging response, she is very disillusioned at the moment.

(iii) TP reported on a recent visit to Minor Injuries and said how impressed she was with the fast and efficient service.

(iv) It was decided to change the week of the November meeting as not many people would be available on the first Monday of the month. It was also decided not to have a meeting in December as people will be busy preparing for Christmas.

7 Date and time of next meeting: Monday 10 November at 7.30pm
